CALIFORNIA ASSOCIATION OF LEGAL DOCUMENT ASSISTANTS
Double Tree Hotel
835 Airport Blvd, Burlingame, CA
Thursday, October 17, 2019
Officers Present:




Directors Present:
Nancy Newlin - President



Rob Van Steen – Events Chair
Carol Ludlow - Treasurer



Loretta Szudy – Professional Standards Chair

Debra Hollis - Secretary



Elizabeth Olvera – Membership Chair







Jeri Blatt – Public Relations Chair







Sofia Sanchez – Publications Chair

Absent:





Angela Grijalva – Newsletter Chair

Ian Duncan – Vice President



Dane Gambill – Legislative Chair
Carlo Perez – Education Chair 


 Lisa Castillo – Chapter Liaison Chair
Guests:    Tracey Booth, CALDA Administrator
                Debbie Driver - member
The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. by President Nancy Newlin. 

1. Jeri Blatt made a motion to accept the minutes as submitted. Dane Gambill seconded. 


Abstentions – Elizabeth Olvera, Lisa Castillo, Loretta Szudy, and Rob Van Steen


Motion carried.


2. Treasurer’s report was passed out and reviewed. Carol Ludlow reported that we currently have 
$85,000.00 in the checking and savings accounts combined. She further reported that Mark Hancock 
completed a review of the books and everything looked good. He provided a letter to that effect. 

Carol stated that it is not necessary for non-profits to have an audit unless there are $2 million dollars in 
the bank account. She also told us that in the future, all Chapters must submit a yearly report of “cash on 
hand” to the Treasurer.

After a short discussion, where Carol explained to members what certain expenses were, Debra Hollis 
made a motion to accept the minutes as submitted. Jeri Blatt seconded. The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m.
Respectfully submitted.

Debra Hollis
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